CITY OF LEBANON
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES
January 7, 2021

BE IT REMEMBERED that the Council of the City of Lebanon, Missouri, met in Work Session

on January 7, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall located at 401 South
Jefferson.

ROLL CALL AND DECLARATION OF A QUORUM
Upon roll call, the following Officers were present: Jonathan Reagan, Josh Ray, Randy Wall,

Bob Garner, Chuck Jordan and Mayor Carr. Absent: Gib Adkins, Ken Eldridge, and Sheila
Mitchell.

A quorum was declared.

Staff members and others in attendance: City Administrator Mike Schumacher, Public Works
Director Richard Shockley, Street Superintendent Mike Moore, IT Director Jarrad Schomaker,
Parks Director John Shelton, Communications Manager Derek Gean, and Deputy City Clerk
Lindsey Slavens.

GROUP 2 GOALS- INFRASTRUCTURE AND UTILITIES

Public Works Director Richard Shockley presented a PowerPoint presentation on the FY2021
Council goals for Infrastructure and Utilities. He addressed traffic flow solutions that included
meetings with MODOT and monitoring traffic count. Utilities would also enhance reliability
through routine inspections and maintenance. Shockley also mentioned a goal of improving
utility customer service by means of communication would be addressed. City Administrator
added that the control of software storage for utilities was being moved to I.T for improved
utilization. Council questioned the call center and its availability and was informed that
although the phone number was active, calls were not ready to be routed to it until underlying
logistics were resolved.

PUBLIC WORKS RADIOS

I.T Director Jarrad Schomaker informed Council that Public Works radios had reached their
end of service and in need of replacement. After research, options were presented with the
best fit option being an analog system with repeaters. The system would also provide police
department dispatch with a backup if MOSWIN was down. A study would be conducted to
give a model of where antennas were needed. Mayor Carr asked about putting repeaters in
each vehicle, and Schomaker replied that it was possible but very expensive. Portable radios
also allowed versatility for use in emergency situations such as the May 4™ windstorm when
out of town agencies were involved.

SIDEWALK MASTER PLAN

Street Superintendent Mike Moore presented a PowerPoint to Council reviewing the
Sidewalk Master Plan. A scoring system would allow scheduled maintenance for sidewalks to
preserve integrity and safety. He continued that City sidewalk networks have increased by
45% since 2007, but remaining sidewalks have become out of compliance with ADA
standards. He explained that very minimal details could result in non-compliance, making it
very challenging to maintain. Although funding for improvements were available, they would
be taken from the Street budget as a whole, effecting other projects. It was noted that the
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